## LECONFIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL

Arram Road, Leconfield, East Yorkshire, HU17 7NP

Tel: 01964 550303 Email: Leconfield.Primary@eastriding.gov.uk

Headteacher Mrs K.A. Tracey



## **NEWSLETTER Friday 11th October 2024**

## Attendance

Whole School: 95.82%

Oak Class had the highest attendance of 100%!

Dear Parents & Carers,

Thank you to parents who popped in to meet the Humber Mental Health team this week. The team will be working in all classes throughout the year on the themes of wellbeing, Connect, Give, Take Notice, Keep Learning and Be Active.

We also have some workshops for parents booked on the themes of Behaviour as a form of Communication and Routines (see diary dates). These workshops will give lots of tips and advice to help parents and carers navigate these sometimes tricky areas of parenting. Tea, coffee and biscuits will also be on offer so do pop the dates in your diary and join the team for the afternoon.

Have a lovely weekend, Katie Tracey, Headteacher

### Flu Vaccinations

#### Reminder...

**Vaccination UK** are attending our school for the flu vaccinations on Wednesday 13<sup>th</sup> November.

If you would like your child to receive their Nasal flu vaccination in school, please complete a **YES** online consent form ASAP.

If, for any reason, your child **cannot** have the Nasal spray vaccine the injectable flu vaccine is available and you will be able to choose that method on the consent form.

If you **DO NOT** wish your child to receive a flu vaccination, please complete a **NO** consent via the same link.

You can access the consent forms via this link:

https://humber.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2024/eastriding

You can also complete a consent form via the website:

## www.schoolvaccination.uk

If you have any queries or cannot complete the consent form, please don't hesitate to contact:

The Immunisation Team

Email: Hullandeastriding@v-uk.co.uk

Tel. 01482 453690

## **Longcroft Open Evening for Y6 Families**

## Reminder...

Families of children in Year 6 can visit Longcroft on Thursday 17<sup>th</sup> October at 4pm.



## Dates for Your Diary...

Tour Diary	
Open Evening	
Open Evening	
School Closes Half Term	
School Opens Autumn 2	
School Photographs	
Flu Vaccinations	
Non Uniform Day (wear spots!)	
Children in Need	
1.30pm Parent Workshop Humber	
Mental Health Team - Behaviour as a	
form of Communication	
Y3 Swimming (+ some Y4 / Y5)	
Pantomime Trip	
School Closes Christmas	
School Opens Spring 1	
1.30pm Parent Workshop Humber	
Mental Health Team – Routines	
School Closes Half Term	
School Opens Spring 2	
School Closes Easter	
School Opens Summer 1	
School Closes Half Term	
School Closed – Training Day	
School Opens Summer 2	
2.00pm Y6 Leavers Assembly	
School Closes End of Year	
More dates to followwatch this space	

# Pantomime Visit & Music Lesson Payments

Letters were sent home this week about the Pantomime trip and music lesson costs. Payments for the pantomime and music lessons can now be made on ParentPay.

Music lessons must be paid for by Monday 14<sup>th</sup> October.

Pantomime payment is due Friday 25th October.

We need all contributions to be made for the Pantomime visit for the trip to be viable.

Thank you.

## **Cross Country**

On Friday morning, Year 4 enjoyed a Cross Country event with staff from Longcroft. It was a chilly morning but the run got our blood pumping and everyone in Year 4 (including Miss Watson!) joined in with great gusto!

Well done to all Year 4 for their determination and good

Special congratulations to the medal winners:

Corey, Florence, Harrison, Joy, Leyla, Spike!